
COMMANDER | JEN HOLDEN
Setting the Record Straight

As Commander of JB Clark Post 149, my primary duty is to lead our Post with integrity, 
transparency, and a commitment to the values of the American Legion. Recently, 
concerns and rumors about my performance as Commander have surfaced. I want to 
address these directly.

First, let me emphasize that I take my responsibilities seriously. My role is to oversee the Post’s 
operations, uphold the principles of the American Legion, and foster a welcoming community for 
veterans, their families, and supporters. While concerns may arise during any Commander’s tenure, 
I assure you that every decision I make is guided by the Post’s long-term health and best interests. If 
any member has specific concerns, I encourage open communication. My door is always open for 
discussions, and together, we can address issues constructively to strengthen our Post.
I also want to remind everyone of our election process. Each year, we hold open and fair elections in 
May, with first nominations in April and second nominations alongside the election in May. Any Post 
member in good standing may be nominated for the following elected positions: Commander, 1st 
Vice Commander, 2nd Vice Commander, Finance Officer, Sergeant at Arms, or one of four Executive 
Board representatives. Additionally, certain positions—Adjutant, Judge Advocate, Chaplain, Historian, 
and Service Officer—are appointed by the newly elected Commander and confirmed by the Executive 
Board. All officers serve as volunteers, donating their time and efforts without compensation. 
Without these dedicated roles, JB Clark Post 149 would cease to exist and face dissolution.
I am also announcing that 1st Vice Commander Paul McNamara has resigned from his position. We 
will hold the first round of nominations to fill this role during the December 2024 meeting. This is a 
crucial leadership position, and I encourage any qualified member interested in serving to step 
forward.
For reference, a copy of the Post’s By-Laws is attached to this newsletter and can also be found on 
our website. These By-Laws are essential because they outline the rules and procedures governing 
our Post’s operations. They ensure transparency, guide our decision-making processes, and protect 
the integrity of our mission. I encourage every member to review them to better understand how our 
Post operates and how you can actively contribute to its success.
It is disappointing to address these matters in a public forum, but it is necessary. I personally work 
40–50 hours per week, attend graduate school full time, volunteer at the Post for 3–12 hours per 
week, and engage in community activities that impact the City of Escondido. While I could dedicate 
my time elsewhere for personal benefit, I choose to serve because I believe in this organization and 
its members.
I have given my heart, time, money, and effort to this Post. If anyone has concerns about my 
leadership, I encourage you to run for Commander or another elected position. For three elections, I 
have run unopposed. If you believe you can do better, I welcome you to step forward, and I will 
support your efforts. Leadership is not about dictatorship; it is about collaboration. Please bring 
concerns to the Executive Board or raise them during a Post meeting.   (Cont. Next Page ->)
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COMMANDER | JEN HOLDEN  (Cont.)
Do not hide behind whispers or gossip, which undermine the 
integrity of our Post. Have the courage to address these 
matters openly.
Regarding the Clubroom Manager, I want to clarify this role. 
The Clubroom Manager oversees the daily operations of the 
Clubroom, ensuring it remains efficient and welcoming for our 
members and guests. Responsibilities include managing 
staff, maintaining financial accountability, and upholding the 
Post’s policies and procedures. The Executive Board, 
representing the Post membership, employs the Clubroom 
Manager. If you have concerns, I encourage you to bring them 
to the Executive Board for review.
I urge all members to refrain from engaging in gossip or 
spreading unverified information. Such actions are damaging 
and distract from our shared mission of serving veterans and 
the community. If you have questions or concerns, bring them 
directly to me or the Executive Board. Together, we can 
address them in a way that promotes trust and unity.
Our Post has a proud history of service and camaraderie. Let’s 
focus on preserving that legacy and ensuring JB Clark Post 
149 remains a pillar of strength and support for everyone who 
walks through our doors. Thank you for your trust and 
continued dedication to our mission. For God and Country.

SECOND VICE | CLUBROOM MANAGER | STEF HOLDEN
As we close the books on our most successful 
VetFest to date, I would like to take a moment 
to thank the Club 149 bartenders who 
handled the monumental task of taking care 
of the hundreds of guests in attendance at the 
Post on Veteran’s Day! , Maggie, Marissa, Sky 

and Cheryl  more than stepped up to the plate and ensured 
our very busy day went off with no complications. Ladies, JOB 
WELL DONE!
While we are on the subject of VetFest, I want to thank 
Commander Jennifer Holden, Past Commander Mike Frank, 
1st Vice Commander Paul Macnamara and Brothers of 6 
Charities Inc. Past President Bill McNaughton for their 
amazing efforts in the planning and organizing of this colossal 
event. It’s more than worth noting that this talented group of 
people pulled off in 40 days what we normally have four 
months to plan and organize. Making this year’s VetFest 
happen on a level of success yet to be seen was nothing short 
of remarkable! I look forward to working with you all for many 
years to come! A special nod of thanks goes out to all Legion 
post officers, Sons and Auxiliary officers as well who had a 
hand in being involved in the event. Last but certainly not 
least, a big thank you to all of our participants and sponsors. 
To you all, without your contributions to VetFest, this very 
special happening would not have been possible! THANK YOU 
to each and every one of you!
Club 149 will be closed on Wednesday, December 25th as we 
observe Christmas. A New Years Eve party is in the works. Stay 
tuned for more details. Have a Merry Christmas!

POST 149 ADJUTANT | CODY YORK
It’s hard to believe that the year is nearly at an 
end—where has the time gone? Throughout 
2024, we’ve faced many challenges and 
obstacles, but with the support and 
dedication of our members, we’ve navigated 
and overcome them together.

Now, as we move forward, we need your help more than ever. 
Volunteerism is the lifeblood of our Post, and there are many 
ways you can contribute. We can tailor opportunities to suit 
your abilities. Please reach out to the Adjutant to learn about 
areas where your help is needed.
As members, we take great pride in our Post, but without 
volunteers stepping up, we risk losing the very foundation of 
what keeps us thriving. If you are passionate about supporting 
the Post, consider running for an officer position, inquiring 
about appointed roles, or joining the Executive Board.
First Vice Commander Position Open
Our current First Vice Commander has resigned, and we will 
hold nominations at the General Meeting on 12/17/2024. If 
you believe you are a good fit for this position, throw your hat 
into the ring! Contact the Adjutant to learn more about the 
duties and responsibilities.
Exciting News: New Kitchen Partnership
We’re thrilled to announce that Chef Julius Walters, owner of 
Kniefe Catering and Cowboy Schnitzel, has signed a contract 
to rent the kitchen during the week. This is a game-changer, 
bringing in extra revenue and providing an in-house caterer for 
future event rentals.
Mark Your Calendar: Upcoming Events
Christmas Party – 12/21/2024

• Dinner: Prime rib, baked potato, vegetable, salad, and 
dessert.

• $20 per person. RSVP is mandatory for prime rib orders.
• Served from 5 –7PM.

Activities:
• Ugly Sweater Contest: Prizes for the top three 

sweaters—so bring your best (or worst!) holiday style.
• White Elephant Gift Exchange: Gifts not to exceed $20. 

Bring a gift to participate.
• Santa Visit: Santa will be there for the kids! Please RSVP 

with the ages and genders of children attending so Santa 
can prepare their gifts.

• Live Music: Enjoy music in the clubroom from 7–10 PM.
Quarterly Comedy Show – January 2025
If you missed the last show, you missed a fantastic evening of 
laughs! Mark your calendars and don’t miss the next one. The 
lineup will be announced in December.

• Cost: $30 per person or $25 per couple.
Thank you for your continued support and dedication. 
Together, we can ensure the success of our Post for years to 
come.



KEY DATES
See calendar page and flyers 

for more information. 

DEC 6
Red Cross Blood Drive

DEC 11
SAL Meeting

DEC 17
Post Meeting

DEC 21
Post Christmas Dinner and 

Party with Live Music

DEC 25
Christmas

DEC 31
New Year’s Eve

Check Calendar for
SUNDAY Breakfast 

Schedules 

BUNCO 
Every Thursday 6-8:30 PM 

KARAOKE 
Every Friday 7-11 PM 

PUB GRUB
Every Sunday 3PM 

The One Forty Niner

The Official Publication 
of The American Legion

J.B. Clark Post 149

230 E Park Avenue,
Escondido, CA

760-754-1159
Fax 760-745-1676

Website
EscondidoLegion.org

Correspondence regarding 
mailing, send tothe 

Adjutant at
adjutant149@gmail.com

Send content to the 
Adjutant at

adjutant149@gmail.com

Your American Legion wishes you

A wonderful holiday season filled with

Family, Friends And Joy.
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See www.EscondidoLegion.org for the latest updates
Find us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/Escondidolegion.org

The One Forty Niner Get Calendar Updates at
EscondidoLegion.org

Or Call 760-754-1159 and use auto menu

The American Legion
J.B. Clark Post 149

Escondido, CA

POST MEMBERS FREE BIRTHDAY MONTH BREAKFAST
At the the Post Breakfast in your birthday month - All you can eat buffet!

25   Christmas
31   New Years Eve

 

11AM - 3PM (Conf Room)
SCRABBLE Club

 

5 - 7PM
Post Christmas Party 

Dinner $15
7:30–9PM

Post Christmas Party 
with Live Music

 
8AM - 4PM (Hall)

Sea Cadet Training
8AM - 1:30PM (Hall)

Blue Star Moms
10AM–Noon (CR)

173 Airborne Assn.
2 – 3:30PM (Patio)
Guide Dog Training

6 - 10PM
Biggs Harley Party

 

10 - 11AM (Hall)
PAL Toy Drive
3 - 7PM (Patio)

Memorial

 

7 - 11PM (Hall)
KARAOKE

7 - 11PM (Hall)
KARAOKE

 

7 - 11PM (Hall)
KARAOKE

 

7AM - 3PM (Hall)
Red Cross Blood Drive
7 - 11PM (Club Room)

KARAOKE

 

6 - 7:30PM (Conf Room)
Gamblers Anonymous

6 - 8:30PM (Hall)
BUNCO

6 - 7:30PM (Conf Room)
Gamblers Anonymous

6 - 8:30PM (Hall)
BUNCO

 

5 - 8PM (Conf Room)
Kiwanis of Escondido
5:30 - 8:30PM (Hall)
North County CREIA

6 - 7:30PM (Conf Room)
Gamblers Anonymous
6 - 8:30PM (Clubroom)

BUNCO

 

6 - 7:30PM (Conf Room)
Gamblers Anonymous

6 - 8:30PM (Hall)
BUNCO

 

CHRISTMAS
5:30 - 6PM (Patio)

ALR Dinner
6:30 - 8PM (Patio)

ALR 149 Mtg.

4 - 6PM (Hall)
Vietnam Vets of America 

 

6 - 7:30PM (Hall)
SAL Meeting

 

New Years Eve
9AM - 1PM (Conf Room)

Porcelain Club

 

9AM - 1PM (Conf Room)
Porcelain Club

9AM - 1PM (Conf Room)
Porcelain Club

5 - 5:30PM (Hall)
House Committee Mtg

6 - 7:30PM (Hall)
Post 149 General Mtg

 

9AM - 1PM (Conf Room)
Porcelain Club

5:30 - 6PM (Conf Room)
Finance Mtg

6 - 7:30PM (Conf Room)
E-Board Mtg

6 - 7:30PM (Hall)
DAV Chapter 70 Mtg.

 

9AM - 1PM (Conf Room)
Porcelain Club

4 - 5:30PM (Hall)
Teamsters Local 911

8 - 11AM (Hall)
ALR Breakfast - $14

 

8 - 11AM (Hall)
Brothers of 6 Breakfast

$14
5 - 10PM

Birthday Party

9 - 11AM (Hall)
Post Breakfast - $14

1 - 3PM (Hall)
MHF

3 - 7PM (Hall)
Polish American Club

 

8 - 11AM (Hall)
SAL Breakfast - $14

9 - 11am (Hall)
District 22 Meeting

12 - 1PM (Hall)
Sons District Meeting

 

8 - 11AM (Hall)
DAV Breakfast - $14

4 - 7PM (Hall)
Escondido Little League
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AMERICAN LEGION FUNDRAISER Hosted by: THE GOLDEN EGG OMELET HOUSE
When you go to the Golden Egg Omelet House and enjoy a meal, the American Legion Post 149 can earn !0% of all food and 

beverages purchased. Mention that you are there to support the American Legion Post 149, and have them write it on the bill.

Let Us Host Your Special Event!
Meeting · Banquet · Party · Wedding · Memorial

Outdoor Patio & Courtyard
• Cabana’s in Courtyard
• 235 person capacity

Indoor Hall
• Raised stage
• 120 person capacity
• State of the Art Audio/Video system

For a quote contact:
Cody York, Post 149 Adjutant
(760) 745-1159 
adjutant149@gmail.com

The Golden Egg Omelet House
10% of Food & Beverage order contributed to

American LEGION Post 149

316 West Mission Ave. #101
Escondido, CA 92025

(760) 489-6420

BUSINESS AD SPECIFICATIONS
Business Card Ad (3-1/2” wide x 2” high) - $15 per mo.

(minimum 3 mos. advertisement cycle required)

Business Ad 4" high x 3-1/2" wide - $25 per mo. 
(minimum 3 mos. advertisement cycle required)

*PLEASE CONTACT THE POST ADJUTANT AT 
ADJUTANT149@GMAIL.COM

FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO PLACE AN AD.

MARKET MALL

Give Blood.
American Red Cross Blood Drive
American Legion Post 149

Friday Dec 6, 2024 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
Please visit RedCrossBlood.org and enter post149 to schedule an appointment

Streamline your donation and save up to 15 minutes by visiting RedCrossBlood.org/RapidPass to 
complete your pre-donation and health history questions on the day of your appointment.

Be part of something big. Make an appointment.
1-800-RED CROSS | RedCrossBlood.org | Download the Blood Donor App



Attention Veterans,

If you’re like me and love a great vacation on a budget, the Armed Forces Vacation Club (AFVC) 
is worth checking out! It’s available to all veterans and is free to join—though you can choose 
to upgrade to their premium membership for added perks.
My wife and I recently took advantage of the AFVC for a trip to Orlando last month. We stayed 
at a Hilton Vacation Club, just 15 miles from Disney World, in a two-bedroom condo for six 
nights and seven days—all for just $400!
The AFVC allows you to search resorts all over the world, offering incredible deals to make 
vacations more affordable. You can also find discounts on rental cars and cruises through the 
site.
I’m not promoting this for any personal gain, but simply to share a fantastic resource for 
veterans to enjoy affordable vacations.
Take a moment to explore what AFVC has to offer. You might find your next dream vacation! 
Go to www.afvclub.com to learn more.

Happy travels!
Cody York
Adjutant
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